
Cross Country/Track & Field Boosters 

FVHS 

November 11, 2015 

 

In Attendance: 

            Don Marion: President  Davea Carr: Secretary  Damian Willoughby - Vice President  

            Coach Bivens    Coach Steve Knowles  Margaret Moreno - Treasurer 
 Selena Marion:  Fundraising  Coach Jerry Pallazo  Rich Grohmann - Vice President 

 Steve Goeller    Robert Buhman  Ann Guerra 

  
Call to Order:  6:05 
 
Secretary’s Report: 
Selena motioned that the minutes from 10/15/15 be approved. Rich seconded.  All were in favor and the minutes were 
approved. 
 
CPI Update:  
* Mostly excellent reviews 
* Team plaques for next year will be made of bamboo and in a surfboard shape.  Will cost less than this year's plaques. 
* Keychains in the shape of surfboards could be added next year.  Give away for open class and charge $5 more for the race.  We 
could also sell them next to the t-shirts.  We would make money from keychains.     
 
Cross Country Banquet: 
*33 of 88 athletes have signed up for the banquet which is next Wednesday, Nov. 18 in the cafeteria. 
* We need people to sign up for food.  Selena also needs more help for set up and check in. 
 
Treasurer's Report: 
*For Girl's cross country - 15 of 28 girls have paid fair share to boosters.  Bus shortage of $195.50 also, but girls still have money 
left in their budget.   
* For Boy's cross country - 28 of 48 boys have paid fair share to boosters. Boys are over budget about $1300.   Boys have one 
more coach than girl's team.  Boys team is holding a shoe drive to help bring in more revenue.  Also, JD continues to collect fair 
share from athletes. 
* During winter season, distance coaches will be paid with the money that they collect from their athletes. The athletes are 
asked to contribute $50 each for the winter season. 
* CIF Cross Country is in Riverside this Saturday, Nov. 14th.  It costs $8 to enter and $10 to park.   
 
Coaches’ Report from Coach Bivens: 
*Las Vegas trip will be during the send half of Spring break from Thurs., March 31st to Sunday, April 3rd.  It will cost around $400 
per person.  There will be about 48 athletes and 6 chaperones.   Staying at Vdara. 
*Indoor State Meet might be moved locally.  Still waiting to here.  If there is not an Indoor State Meet,  it will affect other meets 
on the schedule. 
* New uniforms will be ordered for the Spring Track Season.  Athletes can wear old uniforms for the 2015 Track season.  All 
uniforms must be matching for 4x400 and 4x100 teams. 
 
Fundrainsing 
*There are fundraising coupon books to sell.  They cost $10, and we sell them for $20.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:36 
 
Next Booster meeting will be Thursday, December 17, 2015 

 


